
Parking Pass Location Acceptance Changes/Discussions with USACE Timeline: 

 

August 1- Meeting with USACE, Kure Beach, and Wrightsville Beach to discuss parking and 

the Public Partnership Agreement (PPA) and the Beach Renourishment Evaluation Report 

(BRER). 

August 20- USACE issues request Carolina Beach and Kure Beach validate, no later than 

September 15, 2024, that all non-Federal responsibilities are met.   

August 22- Kure Beach letter sent. 

September 10- Council restricts resident parking passes in certain lots to ensure compliance 

with the PPA and BRER. 

September 12- Town certifies that it meets all non-Federal responsibilities, including providing 

the required 767 parking spaces on an equal basis and availability to all. 

September 19- USACE issues subsequent letter to Kure Beach and Town to provide specific 

detail about the parking requirements under the PPA and BRER no later than October 3. 

September 20- Kure Beach responds and justifies parking passes for residents. 

September 28- USACE issues additional guidance on the parking requirements which lessens 

the Town’s ability to meet the parking requirements under the PPA and BRER by including on 

street parking. 

September 30- Council properly notices special meeting to take action in response to the 

September 28th guidance to make certain the Fall 2024 nourishment event takes place. 

September 30- USACE issues letter to Kure Beach suspending the fall nourishment project for 

failure to meet the requirements of the BRER and PPA. 

October 2- Council, in response to USACE, eliminates parking passes in ocean front lots to 

secure fall nourishment event. 

October 8- USACE notifies the Town it meets the requirements of the PPA and BRER and the 

nourishment project will now be placed out to bid. 

 


